4-12-2023 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # A.3 Public Comment

First Name Last Name Representing Support Oppose Concerned Total PC Address Phone Number Ward Email Address Date
5 2 6

Kim Sparks 1 None Provided sparksteach@hotmail.com Mar 25, 2023 at 12:48 PM
Amanda Stevenson 1 None Provided stevenson.t1991@gmail.com Mar 23, 2023 at 11:17 AM
Heidi Anderson on behalf of 1 7754530278 None Provided heidi@tmparksfoundation.org Mar 22, 2023 at 10:16 PM

Jay Howard

Truckee

Meadows

Parks

Foundation
Jacob Hartley 1 Ward 5 Hartleysharleys@gmail.com Apr 6, 2023 at 2:42 AM
Amanda Stevenson 0 Ward 5 Stevenson.t1991@gmail.com Apr 6, 2023 at 3:01 AM
Olivia Davis 1 900 6th Street 5712097807 None Provided oliviabonuso@gmail.com Apr 6, 2023 at 7:28 AM
Lori Fuentes 1 6480 Citori Drive 5305703397 Sparks lafinmore@yahoo.com Apr 6, 2023 at 7:26 AM
Aanakin Tuncer 1 1255 N Viriginia St 7023285772 Ward 5 aanakin@icloud.com Apr 9, 2023 at 8:28 PM
Sarai Romero 1 None Provided richiesarai@yahoo.com Apr 9, 2023 at 7:30 PM
Mallory N. 1 None Provided m.a.nelson.familylaw@gmail.com Apr 9, 2023 at 3:00 PM
Nancy Litchfield 1 5089811031 None Provided nancy.litchfield@gmail.com Apr 8, 2023 at 1:37 PM
Alan Bima 1 None Provided yilon340@gmail.com Apr 6, 2023 at 7:50 PM
Michelle Hamilton 1 3350 Adler Court, Reno, NV 89503 5034496362 Ward 4 vmichehamillon@ocmcast.net Apr 10, 2023 at 9:55 AM
Alan Jordan 1 1490 Patrick Avenue 7754536636 Ward 1 ahjordan@gmail.com Apr 10, 2023 at 11:07 AM
Log Vulgar VM here
Anonymous None Provided Mar 30, 2013 at 10:01 AM
Jaime VM 7753033238  None Provided Mar 31, 2023 at 11:57 AM
Barbara Chadwick - - - VM 7758526052  Ward 2 - Mar 29, 2023 at 2:01 PM
Marlin N N N VM 7757008964  None Provided N Mar 3, 2023 at 11:13 AM
Sue Anderson - - - VM 7755302491  None Provided - Apr 4, 2023 at 1:56 PM
Linda Lowman - - - VM 7752999374  None Provided - Mar 31, 2023 at 10:42 AM
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New form response notification

1 message
Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received Sun, Apr 9, 2023 at
<cityclerk@reno.gov> 8:28 PM

Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Aanakin Tuncer
Email Address aanakin@icloud.com
Address 1255 N virginia st
Phone Number 7023285772
x\g:jic;l;s(i:;tg?of Reno Ward do Ward 5

Council Meeting Date Apr 12, 2023

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting?

No (Digital comment only)
Agenda ltem General Public Comment

Please state if you are in No position stated - Concerned or
favor or in opposition of the Neutral



agenda item in which you
are commenting:

Your Comment

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

| am concerned about climate change
because the rates in which the
environment and climate are affected
are at a rapid growing pace. | am a
student at University of Nevada, Reno
and studying environmental science.
As | learn more and see the world
affected first hand, this is an issue |
am passionate about. The use of
fossil fuels are continuing to pollute
and warm the atmosphere and that is
causing environmental damage such
as changing ocean temperatures,
melting of polar ice caps, and
increased urban heating.

No

Yes



By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes
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Homeless Problems
1 message

Alan Bima <yilon340@gmail.com> Thu, Apr 6, 2023 at 7:50 PM
To: publiccomment@reno.gov, Alan Bima <yilon340@gmail.com>

Ladies and Gentlemen:

| have what are referred to as homeless, living in my detached garage.

| can run them out, the police can run them out. They just come back.

My detached garage is sealed off, including dead bolt locks. At least one of
those who congregate with the homeless has a key.

In the course of repairing some $2,000 worth of damage to my garage, |
changed said locks. At least one of those who congregate with the homeless
still has a key.

Someone has destroyed my back fence.

The City of Reno has problems, | have solutions.

There are those who are living in vehicles on 7th Street between Sutro and
Morrill. Forcing those who use 7th street as a bedroom and toilet, to move
solves nothing. Towing the vehicles to a police impound lot solves problems
and makes the City of Reno money for the taxpayers, when the towed
vehicles are sold.

There are those who steal market carts. The solution is simple. The police
arrest the thieves. The police take the thieves to a precinct, leaving

the stolen market cart on the street. While the thieves fill out paperwork, the
rest of the homeless will scavenge the contents of the market cart.

Putting the homeless in jail solves nothing. Forcing the homeless to

attend continuation high school. provides life training for the homeless,
something you all support.

If the homeless leave Reno, where do they go? Destinations include, the
outskirts of Kennecot, AK. The outskirts if Black Rock Desert, NV. The
outskirts of Bodie, CA. The outskirts of Goldfield, AZ. Lots of places.

I'm 83 years old and | have to face the homeless, who use my property as a
walkway. | go armed. Sooner or later | will kill one or more of the
homeless,in self defense. WHY DO YOU LET THIS HAPPEN?
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New form response notification
1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received Mon, Apr 10, 2023 at
<cityclerk@reno.gov> 11.07 AM

Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Alan Jordan

If you are representing
someone other than

yourself, please indicate N/A

who you are representing.

Email Address ahjordan@gmail.com

Address 1490 Patrick Avneu

Phone Number 17754536636

xTizs?;tg?Of Reno Ward do Ward 1

Council Meeting Date Apr 12, 2023

Do you wish to speak in Yes (Check-in with the City Clerk

person at the meeting? upon arrival)



Agenda ltem

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of the
agenda item in which you
are commenting:

Your Comment

Non-agenda comment

No position stated - Concerned or
Neutral

My name is Alan Jordan, and | am
addressing you as an individual who
lives in Reno, not as a member of a
group.

First, | would like to thank you for
everything that Reno does to help
stabilize our climate. | am aware of
efforts like the recent LEED Gold
Certification, the continuous addition
of EVs to your vehicle fleet, and the
infrastructure created that promotes
micro-mobility.

| understand the realities of
governmental budget constraints
because | retired as a Management
Analyst Il from the State of Nevada.

| feel that you want to make
appropriate, balanced decisions that
will empower Reno to continue to
thrive, even in the face of external
threats such as wildfires in California
that the wind blows into our county,
resulting in substantial air pollution. |
understand that the basis for making
these decisions is accurate and timely
information, and | have two
suggestions that are likely to save
money.

1. Ask Citizens’ Climate Lobby (CCL),
a nonprofit, nonpartisan grassroots
advocacy climate change organization
with over 530 local chapters, including
a Reno-Sparks chapter, for assistance
when you need research. It is a useful



Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without

resource when your needs go beyond
the ability of resources like University
of Nevada-Reno to provide on a
rapid-as-requested basis. The
organization has many resources and
has demonstrated that they are willing
to deploy them. The email address for
the Reno-Sparks chapter listed on the
website is
reno@citizensclimatelobby.org.

2. Help build awareness of the CCL’s
communities training page so that
more Reno citizens realize that they
can easily learn factual information.
The URL is https://community.
citizensclimate.org/topics.

In closing, | love living in Reno, and |
am willing to help research
information upon request. | invite you
to reach out to me. Also, | love the
trees in Reno, and thought you might
be interested in reading this blog post
about the health benefits of those
trees.

https://citizensclimatelobby.
org/blog/policy/the-little-known-
physical-and-mental-health-benefits-
of-urban-trees/

No

Yes



restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

By checking the "Yes"

below, you agree that all the
information above is true

and accurate. For additional Yes
information, please refer to

the agenda for today's

meeting.



RENO

New form response notification

1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received

<cityclerk@reno.gov>
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last)

Email Address

Which City of Reno Ward do

you reside?
Council Meeting Date

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting?

Agenda ltem

Please state if you are in

favor or in opposition of the

agenda item in which you
are commenting:

Your Comment

Amanda Stevenson

Stevenson.t1991@gmail.com

Ward 5

Apr 12, 2023

No (Digital comment only)

General public comment

In opposition

[Your Name]
[Your Address]

Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Thu, Apr 6, 2023 at

3:01 AM



[City, State, Zip Code]

[Email Address]

[Phone Number]

[Date]

The Honorable [Mayor's Name]

Office of the Mayor

1 E First St

Reno, NV 89501

Dear Mayor Schieve,

| would like to begin by expressing my
gratitude for your unwavering
commitment to our great city of Reno.
Your dedication to ensuring the safety
and well-being of our community is
truly commendable.

| am writing to bring to your attention
a matter of great concern that |
believe warrants your intervention. It
has come to my attention that Jessica
Lupo and Wolfgang Welch are
seeking to establish a business in our
downtown area. Unfortunately, both
individuals have been involved in drug
sales and gang activities within our
community, posing a significant risk to
the safety and well-being of our
citizens.

In addition to their involvement in
these illegal activities, it has also been
reported that Jessica Lupo engages in
prostitution, while her boyfriend,
Wolfgang Welch, is a habitual felon.
As a concerned resident, | believe it is
crucial that individuals with such
backgrounds are not granted
business licenses, as this could
exacerbate the problems they already
pose to our community.

| kindly request that you, as the Mayor
of Reno, consider taking the following
actions:

Collaborate with the Reno City



Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for

Council and relevant authorities to
review the business license
application of Jessica Lupo and
Wolfgang Welch thoroughly, taking
into account their criminal
backgrounds and potential threat to
our community.

Encourage the development of
resources and programs to support
individuals like Jessica and Wolfgang
in their rehabilitation, so they may
become productive members of
society.

Work with law enforcement agencies
to strengthen their efforts in
combating drug sales, gang activities,
and other forms of criminal behavior
in our community.

In conclusion, | trust that you will give
this matter the attention it deserves
and make every effort to ensure the
safety and well-being of our
community members. As the Mayor of
Reno, your leadership and dedication
to maintaining the integrity of our city
are paramount.

Once again, | thank you for your
service to our community and look
forward to the positive changes that
your continued efforts will bring.

No

Yes



public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

By checking the "Yes"

below, you agree that all the
information above is true

and accurate. For additional Yes
information, please refer to

the agenda for today's

meeting.
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Urgent - Concerns about business at 219 W. 2nd St.
1 message

Amanda Stevenson <stevenson.t1991@gmail.com> Thu, Mar 231’12.2)3:;3

To: taylork@reno.gov, nabs@reno.gov, brekhusj@reno.gov, duerrn@reno.gov,
Martinezm@reno.gov, Ebertm@reno.gov, Mayor@reno.gov, reesed@reno.gov,
Schieveh@reno.gov, publiccomment@reno.gov, shawt@reno.gov

Mayor Schieve and Council Members,

I’'m hoping this reaches you, | have not received any
responses to my previous email.

| wanted to start off by saying thank you for taking the time to
read my letter. | know you guys are extremely busy.

It has been brought to my attention that there is another
nightclub potentially opening in our area. The business owners
are Jessica Lupo and her boyfriend Wolfgang Welch. They are
waiting on licensing approval for Eden Management at 219 W.
2nd St. | saw them on the news this week and they are talking
about opening very soon.
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Businesses Bet on Downtown Reno
2news.com

| keep up with the Reno council meetings on YouTube, and |
also watch Ward 5 meetings as well. | have known both of
these individuals for a while, and | thought a few things should
be brought to your attention. Both of these individuals were
fired from the previous establishment they worked at,
Peppermint Hippo, for foul behavior with patrons and fellow
employees. | have spoken directly with the general manager,
and he has warned the nightlife community of their intentions.

| have attached the link for Jessica and Wolfgang'’s social
media accounts. | could see in court that they seemed very
professional and polite, but this is far from how these
individuals operate. They are very risqué, inappropriate, and
have a very strong connection with the drug dealers in Reno.
The content that they post is not something we want to support
In our growing community.




| would love to see the downtown area become more
modernized, civil, and peaceful for families. | strongly suggest
denying them a business license if you want to prevent more
violence from the 2nd Street area. | am aware of how bad the
previous business “Fusion” was, and Jessica Lupo is actually a
former bartender and manager of Fusion. With the issues they
had there, Jessica does not have any intentions of changing
the behavior. She has bragged on social media about how she
sells her body online and is going to use the bar to promote
that. This is a very disturbing thing to accept as a woman. |
don’t like knowing that I live across the street from a business
that is going to potentially allow people to do this inside of their
establishment. They have already installed stripper poles and
are planning a private underground dance area.

| hope my words have given you something to take into
consideration. | love my area, and | love knowing my children
will grow up here, but | am not sure that this area is
necessarily appropriate for children anymore with the way
things are going.



Thank you so much for your time.



RENO Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Fwd: Reno City Council Donation
1 message

Miguel Martinez <martinezmi@reno.gov> Wed, Mar 29, 2023 at 8:37 AM
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Hello!

Can you include this message in the record? Thanks!

*' Miguel Martinez
(He/him/el)

Councilmember, Ward 3

L o MartinezMi@Reno.Gov
1 E. First St., Reno, NV 89501

RENO Reno.Gov | Connect with us: 00O0DO6

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Heidi Anderson <heidi@tmparksfoundation.org>

Date: Wed, Mar 22, 2023 at 10:16 PM

Subject: Re: Reno City Council Donation

To: Abigail Mayorga <mayorgaa@reno.gov>, Jay Howard
<jay@tmparksfoundation.org>, Miguel Martinez <martinezmi@reno.gov>

Hello Council Member Martinez,



| wanted to send our biggest thank you for the donation to the Parks
Foundation. Jay was actually at the council meeting this morning to give
public comment and with all the jumping around in the agenda they missed
calling Jay up for his public comment. They said our options were to skip the
comment or wait till the end around 4pm. As his comment should have been
in the morning we weren’t able to stay that long. Below is the comment we
had prepared. We wanted you to at least get it. If there is anyway for it to still
be recorded we would love for you to get that recognition. | am so sorry we
weren’t able to provide this in-person at the meeting.

Jay Howard, Truckee Meadows Trails and Truckee Meadows Parks Foundation for
the record. Good morning madam mayor and council members. I want to thank
council member Martinez for requesting a donation to the Truckee Meadows Parks
Foundation. This donation will contribute to the mental and physical health of our
community in multiple ways including 1. Providing innovative in-park
programming for families, community groups, and schools 2. Cultivating
awareness appreciation and stewardship of our parks 3. Inspiring community
members to take a proactive role in the preservation and improvement of our parks
4. Strengthen the bond between community members and their parks. With so
many exciting programs under way like the Rosewood Nature Study Area and the
Truckee Meadows Regional Trails Plan this donation comes at the perfect time to
make an impact right away.

On Tue, Mar 21, 2023 at 8:04 PM Heidi Anderson
<heidi@tmparksfoundation.org> wrote:

Thank you Abigail,

We are looking forward to being at the meeting.

Heidi

On Fri, Mar 17, 2023 at 10:31 AM Abigail Mayorga <mayorgaa@reno.gov>
wrote:
Good morning,

We are pleased to inform you that your non-profit has been selected by
Councilmember Martinez to receive a donation in the amount of $2,000.

This donation is slated for approval at the March 22nd, 2023 Reno City
Council Meeting. We encourage you or a representative from your
organization to give public comment at this meeting to highlight the
important work you do for the community. You can submit comments



either in person, by Zoom, or through the City Clerk’s public comment
portal.

The meeting will begin at 10am and will be located at Reno City Hall (1
E. First St. Reno, NV 89501). You can enter City Hall from the parking
garage attached to the building on the second floor, or since itis a
Council Day, you can enter from the Virginia Street entrance. Council
Chambers is on the first floor. Your parking ticket can be validated when
you exit the building.

Kindest Regards,

Abigail

* Abigail Mayorga
(She/Her/Hers/Ella)

Community Liaison
City Manager's Office
775-291-9834 (c)

2 P T ¥ o ¥ MayorgaA@Reno.Gov

RENO 1 E. First St., Reno, NV 89501

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:

This e-mail transmission, and any documents, files or previous e-mail
messages attached to it may contain confidential information that is also
legally privileged. If you are not the intended recipient, or a person
responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified
that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of any of the information
contained in or attached to this transmission is prohibited. If you have
received this transmission in error, please immediately notify the sender and
immediately destroy the original transmission and its attachments without
reading or saving in any manner. Thank you.
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New form response notification

1 message
Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received Thu, Apr 6, 2023 at
<cityclerk@reno.gov> 2:42 AM

Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Jacob Hartley
Email Address Hartleysharleys@gmail.com

Which City of Reno Ward do
you reside?

Ward 5
Council Meeting Date Apr 12, 2023

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting?

No (Digital comment only)
Agenda ltem General Public Comment

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of the

agenda item in which you In opposition
are commenting:
Your Comment April 5, 2023

Reno City Council



1 E First St
Reno, NV 89501

Dear Members of the Reno City
Council,

Subject: Concerns Regarding the
Proposed Business by Jessica Lupo
and Wolfgang Welch in Downtown
Reno (Eden Management)

| am writing to express my deep
concern about the proposed business
establishment by Jessica and
Wolfgang in our beloved Downtown
Reno area. As a long-term resident
and an active participant in our
community, | feel it is my responsibility
to bring this matter to your attention,
in the hope that you will give it the
careful consideration it deserves.
While | firmly believe in the
entrepreneurial spirit and the right of
individuals to pursue their business
aspirations, | am concerned that the
presence of a business owned by
Jessica and Wolfgang could be a
detriment to the well-being and
harmony of our community. Their
provocative behavior and contentious
reputation have raised red flags for
many of us who live and work in the
area.

| would like to share with you some
specific concerns that | have
regarding their potential impact on our
community:

1. Public Safety: Given the past
incidents involving Jessica and
Wolfgang at their previous
establishment, Peppermint Hippo, |
am concerned that their presence
could create an unsafe environment
for other businesses and community



members. Their history of
confrontation and public disturbances
could lead to an increase in police
presence and potentially deter
patrons from visiting the area.

2. Community Values: The
provocative nature of their business
and public personas does not align
with the family-friendly atmosphere
that we strive to cultivate in downtown
Reno. We should encourage
businesses that promote inclusivity
and reflect the diverse interests of our
community members, rather than
those that may alienate or offend a
significant portion of our population.
3. Economic Impact: A thriving and
prosperous downtown is crucial to the
economic health of our growing city. A
controversial business operated by
Jessica and Wolfgang could
potentially drive away customers and
discourage new businesses from
opening in the area, negatively
impacting the overall vitality of our
local economy.

4. Reputation: The city of Reno has
worked diligently to establish a
reputation as a welcoming, vibrant,
and forward-thinking community.
Allowing Jessica and Wolfgang to
open a business in our 2nd St area
could tarnish this image and
undermine the progress we have
made.

In conclusion, | urge the Reno City
Council to consider the long-term
effects that the proposed business by
Jessica and Wolfgang may have on
our community. As public
representatives, it is your duty to
make decisions that prioritize the



Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

safety, well-being, and prosperity of
our residents. | believe that denying
their business proposal is in the best
interest of our city and its future.
Thank you for your attention to this
matter, and for your continued service
to our community.

Sincerely,

Jacob Hartley

No

Yes

Yes



C 1 T Y (o] F
Kt‘[\U Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Homeless
1 message
Kim Franklin Sparks <sparksteach@hotmail.com> Sat, Mar 25;222;?33

To: "publiccomment@reno.gov" <publiccomment@reno.gov>

| live off of Bonde and Del Monte. There are 2 homeless men dragging
shopping carts and garbage everywhere on Bonde, Del Monte, Kietzke office
park, behind Carrington College, Sierra Neurology Center and Northern
Nevada Urgent Care. There is garbage, blankets and 3 different shopping
carts. Behind a Case Backhoe and shovel attachment there is enough
garbage to fill a dumpster. If we don't get this under control, it's only going to
get worse. Please help us.

Thank you!

Kim Sparks

Sent from my iPhone



RENO

Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

New form response notification

1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received Thu, Apr 6, 2023 at

<cityclerk@reno.gov>
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

7:26 AM

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last)

Email Address

Address

Phone Number

Which City of Reno Ward do

you reside?
Council Meeting Date

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting?

Agenda ltem

Please state if you are in

favor or in opposition of the

Lori Fuentes
lafinmore@yahoo.com
6480 Citori Drive

5305703397

Sparks

Apr 12, 2023

No (Digital comment only)

Water

No position stated - Concerned or
Neutral



agenda item in which you
are commenting:

The water shed that runs off Pioneer
Ditch and through Hamilton
Company's property has a horrendous
odor and is not a natural color for
water. It appears to be polluted and
someone needs to investigate.

Your Comment

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e- Yes
newsletters?

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

Yes

By checking the "Yes"

below, you agree that all the
information above is true

and accurate. For additional Yes
information, please refer to

the agenda for today's

meeting.






L~ 1 T Y [} F
KEI\U Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Fight Climate Change at the City Level!

1 message

Mallory N <m.a.nelson.familylaw@gmail.com> Sun, Apr 9,32_831;)'5;\/"(

To: PublicComment@reno.gov

Hello,

| am a Reno, NV native--born and raised here in the Biggest Little City.
Despite making my life in Reno for over 30 years, this is the first time | have
submitted a public comment to the RCC.

My biggest concern, my most important issue is climate change. So | feel
compelled to call upon my elected leaders at every level of government,
including the City of Reno.

Reno has already experienced unprecedented heat waves and wildfires. |
used to love summers in Reno: ArtTown, tubing down the Truckee, or day
trips to Tahoe. Now because of extreme weather, | dread the unprecedented
heat waves that strained our grid, the wildfire smoke that renders the air
unbreathable for weeks at a time. | am most worried about a near future that
threatens Reno as we know it.

| really do appreciate the leadership the City of Reno has shown already: our
LEED gold certification, emission reductions and more EVs.

But after reading the dire timeline we all face in the latest IPCC report, |
implore elected city council members to do more to protect Reno through
rapid scaling of adaptability projects and local infrastructure, such as
increasing heat pumps, solar storage and transmission, and smoke
abatement. | strongly encourage our RCC to advocate for climate policy at
the state and in particular, the federal level.

Thank you for the RCC's leadership during such challenging times, and with
your climate stewardship, | remain hopeful Reno can have a future worth



fighting for.

-Mallory N.

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the
use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this
email in error please notify the sender. This message contains confidential information
and is intended only for the individual named. If you are not the named addressee you
should not disseminate, distribute or copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender
immediately by e-mail if you have received this e-mail by mistake and delete this e-mail
from your system. If you are not the intended recipient you are notified that disclosing,
copying, distributing or taking any action in reliance on the contents of this information
is strictly prohibited.
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New form response notification
1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received Mon, Apr 10, 2023 at
<cityclerk@reno.gov> 9:55 AM
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Michelle Hamilton

Email Address michehamilton@comcast.net
Address 3350 Adler Court; Reno NV 89503
Phone Number 5034496362

x\g:jic;l;s(i:;tg?of Reno Ward do Ward 4

Council Meeting Date Apr 12, 2023

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting?

No (Digital comment only)
Agenda ltem General Public Comment

Please state if you are in In favor
favor or in opposition of the



agenda item in which you
are commenting:

The first time | felt the impact of
climate change was June of 2020
when our family found ourselves in
the evacuation zone for the Poeville
wildfire. Preparing to evacuate was
nerve wracking. Since then, I've
become more aware of the impact of
drought on wildfires. The drier the
summer, the easier it is for a spark to
ignite the tinder littering the forest
floor. And where there’s wildfire,
there’s smoke that makes the air we
breathe poor to downright hazardous.
These are some of the reasons that |
am concerned about climate change. |
do not want to see things get worse,
yet | know that climate disruptions will
continue as long as we continue to
Your Comment release heat-trapping pollution into
the atmosphere.
| appreciate the Reno City Council for
taking on this important issue! Your
commitment shows in unanimously
adopted the Climate Action plan in
July 2019, the recent LEED Gold
certification, and other actions.
| am calling on you today to go
beyond that commitment. The impact
of climate change must be factored
into every decision that the Council
makes. And we need more allies at all
levels of government. Reno can’t
solve the problem alone. | urge you to
advocate for effective climate policy
with other mayors, other leaders in
Nevada and with the federal
government.



Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

No

Yes

Yes
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This Earth Day calls for bold action

1 message

Nancy Litchfield <nancy.litchfield@gmail.com> Sat, Apr 8, 2023 at 1;33,\;

To: Publiccomment@reno.gov
To Mayor Schieve, City Council Members and Staff,

Thank you for all that you're doing to advance the city's goal of reducing
carbon emissions 28% by 2025. The city's support for a community solar
project, as well as a solar + storage project at the Public Safety Center, the
continuous push for additional EV's in the city's fleet, providing more urban
shade through the Re-Leaf Reno project, and for recognition as a LEED Gold
certified city are just some of the ways our city is making progress in the
transition to a clean energy future, and | am so grateful for all that you do and
for the expert guidance Suzanne Groneman has provided as the city's
Sustainability Manager.

As Earth Day 2023 approaches, | urge you to not only continue to act locally
to meet your reduced GHG emissions target, but to work together with our
elected leaders at the state and national level to take meaningful steps to
mitigate climate disruptions by reducing emissions nationwide. Putting a price
on carbon emissions, together with a carbon cash-back to all households,
has been endorsed by US top economists as the most effective, efficient and
equitable way to return our country to a safe and sustainable emissions level
at the speed and scale necessary, while also energizing innovation and
boosting the economy. A carbon fee would help all of the city's efforts while a
carbon dividend would benefit the disadvantaged and underserved in our
community. This would be a win-win for our health, safety, economy, national
security, and for the future of our youth.

Your voice of support for national climate action would have an outsized
impact on our state and federal leaders. The City of Reno would continue to
lead by example as Nevada's first municipal leaders to join 150 other
municipalities calling for a nationwide carbon fee and dividend.



Respectfully,

¢

Citizens’ Climate Lobby

Nancy Litchfield
Outreach and Engagement
Reno /Sparks Chapter
Citizens’ Climate Lobby
nancy.litchfield@gmail.com
(508) 981-1031



RENO

Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

New form response notification

1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received Thu, Apr 6, 2023 at

<cityclerk@reno.gov>
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

7:28 AM

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last)

Email Address

Address

Phone Number

Which City of Reno Ward do

you reside?
Council Meeting Date

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting?

Agenda ltem

Please state if you are in

favor or in opposition of the

Olivia Davis
oliviabonuso@gmail.com
900 6th st

5712097807

Unsure/Other

Apr 12, 2023

No (Digital comment only)

Water

No position stated - Concerned or
Neutral



agenda item in which you
are commenting:

Your Comment

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

"The water shed that runs off Pioneer
Ditch and through Hamilton
Company's property has a horrendous
odor and is not a natural color for
water. It appears to be polluted and
someone needs to investigate

No

Yes

Yes






RENO Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Silver lake park
1 message

sarai romero <richiesarai@yahoo.com> Sun, Apr 9, 2023 at 7;)3“(/)'

To: publiccomment@reno.gov

To whom it concern.,

We been having problems at this park in stead with kids riding their dirt bikes
on the grass and on the skate park. Also there has been kids drinking
smoking in the park. There has to be something that the city of Reno can do.
It is extremely unsafe for some children to be in park when this happens.
Please help. Cops wouldn’t do anything because they aren’t there when they
get there. Please see attached

Sent from my iPhone

3 attachments




image1.png
- 242K

image2.jpeg
58K
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Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection
Messaging System (917758526052)

2 messages

publiccomment@reno.gov <publiccomment@reno.gov> Wed, Mar 29’22_812?33
Reply-To: DonomaUnity@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

From: 917758526052
Click to Call 917758526052

Yes, | wanted to speak to doornail skewes me Naomi dire. I'm a
constituent of hers in or Zhu. My name is Barbara Chadwick | have
something that is telling Leanna be up. Most important that needs to be
brought to light or at least make a knowledgeable to the Reno City
Council. My. Council member my name is Barbara Chadwick. My
number is 775-852-6052 what | wanted to address with her and perhaps
eventually, because | will Memorial eyes as the city council itself, if we
don't already have first, | want to find out we had a lot covering this
problem. | have a problem from the neighbor next door to me, just to
the South, his name, his name, and his wife name is Robert Kendra Mac
covering Bill Mac 7380 Sugar Loaf Drive. They've been there about 8 or
10 years, but we're on, has totally died there. Trains of died or are in the
process of dying bushes and there a fire hazard. Other than that, which
What is going to contact you about that? The spring when we started
having viruses and probably again, they have never trim the winds
under trees or lace them or anything. | have one big one about 20 feet,
long, break off into my backyard, had to pay $500 have that. I'm not sure
that went there. But there's | can't see any markings on your trees in the
back. In comparison to how this limb fell. Anyway, | had arborist come
out chop it up and take off. Cost me $500, which could have been
prevented have these people kept her free trims. Nothing is ever been
done to this property and 10 years. It's going from a show house, too. |



don't know what you never see him anyway and we | just wanted to say
before | hang up at hope | hear from them near somebody that we have
our lives and by laws and everything about keeping your sidewalks
clear you know of eyes when we get these storms, otherwise we can be
fine. We also have some kind of restriction on hoarding. We got one of
those across the street in the last 10 years. Okay. And I've been a
recording hopefully I'll hear bro. Where was 1? Yeah. Anyway, I've taken
pictures of these broken lives. Another

(Transcription with medium confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged
and confidential information intended only for the use of the individual or
entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please
notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please
destroy all content contained within this communication from your files. Thank
you.

@ VoiceMessage.wav
1474K

Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov> Wed, Mar 29, 2023 at 2|;,1|\;||

To: Tyler Shaw <shawt@reno.gov>, Public Comment
<publiccomment@reno.gov>

Hi Tyler,

Please see attached voicemail for Council Member Duerr. Our office will also
log the public comment for the Reno City Council Meeting on April 12, 2023
under Iltem A.3.

Regards,

City Clerk's Office.
[Quoted text hidden]

@ VoiceMessage.wav
1474K
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Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection
Messaging System (917753033238)

1 message

publiccomment@reno.gov <publiccomment@reno.gov> Fri, Mar 311’12_5?513
Reply-To: DonomaUnity@reno.gov

To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

From: 917753033238
Click to Call 917753033238

Yes, hi, this is Jamie began. So | live at the homeless shelter in Reno off
of bigots, 4th Street. I've been here about almost 4 years. | came out
here 26 or 7 years ago. We stayed at Palace about a week or so and and
we flew back to Boston. | also the Flamingo Hilton or 3 days 26 or 27
years ago, | live out. Here | go to Parkside, do some volunteering of, you
know, picking up rubbish and Landscaping as well. And | just want to
say, |, you know, we don't like a lovely location and I'm trying to put my,
my best in for the city of San the public as well. Thank you so much.
This is Jamie P. Cancel other. The Kids Campus like over the box and
do some volunteer and | walk up and down the street to pick up some
rubbish time of time. Alright, thank you so much. Thank you Reno.
(Transcription with medium confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged
and confidential information intended only for the use of the individual or
entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please
notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please
destroy all content contained within this communication from your files. Thank
you.



@ VoiceMessage.wav
517K
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Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection
Messaging System (917752999374)

1 message

publiccomment@reno.gov <publiccomment@reno.gov> ' 1* Mar 311’02-2313
Reply-To: DonomaUnity@reno.gov

To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

From: 917752999374
Click to Call 917752999374

This is Linda Lowman. Do you need to work up or look up? Go Daddy,
and that is trying to kill me.com. I'm getting discriminated against with
Reno City, of Reno. Regarding some things that we're my husband's
that were left on the sidewalk. And then accused me of having a man in
the house because my daughter had a Hummer and | work for the state,
| was forced to do Broad and that's on the back of Washington DC. And
| suggest you can give me a call because these notices violation, an
administrative citation, our discriminatory, because of all these lines
and stuff. | lost my home when | was poisoned and work for the state of
Nevada. | lost my health so you can give me a call Linda Lowman. 775-
299-9374. And | had to be part of fraud by the state of Nevada, and that's
gone. Back to send it, or Kennedy, as well as the Santo and other
people so 770-529-9900, 3074, | should just you get rid of the question
charge it. You people are the one that poisoned me, | wouldn't be in the
situation if | hadn't been had to deal with fraud and being poisoned.
775-299-9374, thank you.

(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged
and confidential information intended only for the use of the individual or
entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please
notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please



destroy all content contained within this communication from your files. Thank
you.

VoiceMessage.wav
666K
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Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection
Messaging System (917757708964)

1 message

publiccomment@reno.gov <publiccomment@reno.gov> Mon, Apr 31’12_%13
Reply-To: DonomaUnity@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

From: 917757708964
Click to Call 917757708964

Hi there. Here, | am once again complaining about Disney shoot. The
problem that we have on our block and this is been going on for so long
and nothing has been done the police. His promises didn't do it and |
got an email saying that it's being typed reporter to council member
Taylor, okay? And I'm hoping to speak to her. Somehow sometime
because nothing is done. I've been complaining to do the disease,
Shabbat decision, sorry, but is issue over and over, and over an hour,
and | will be continued. To put in, | will be fun. This is so frustrating.
This is for say, anyways. Please do something. Once again my name is
Martin. My number is 775-700-8964. Thank you. Bye.

(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged
and confidential information intended only for the use of the individual or
entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please
notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please
destroy all content contained within this communication from your files. Thank
you.



@ VoiceMessage.wav
622K
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Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection
Messaging System (917755302491)

1 message

publiccomment@reno.gov <publiccomment@reno.gov> Tue, Apr 4’3@5%3
Reply-To: DonomaUnity@reno.gov

To: publiccomment@reno.gov
Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

From: 917755302491
Click to Call 917755302491

Hi. This is Sue Anderson calling and I'm calling in regards to the white
stripe lines on the freeway 395 North in front of Grand Sierra. They're
not visible and it's very dangerous for keeping Lane consistency,
especially if your senior and it's raining, you can't see it at all. It's very
dangerous. So hopefully some of those lines will be repainted when the
sound from the snow supplies students. There's also a lot of spots, all
of 395, highway 3 days, 5 and 80. My number is 775-530-2491. If you
have any other questions, but it's basically those white divided lines on
the freeway so cars can stay in their Lane and safe day. | appreciate
your attention to this and you can call me back and let me know what
your status is of meeting. Thank you so much.

(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged
and confidential information intended only for the use of the individual or
entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please
notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please
destroy all content contained within this communication from your files. Thank
you.



@ VoiceMessage.wav
421K
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Fwd: Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection
Messaging System
1 message

Reno Direct <renodirect@reno.gov> Thu, Mar 30, 2023 at 10,:0\0|\J|

To: Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>
Good morning!

We received this voicemail at Reno Direct, which appears to be better suited
for public comment. Please see below.

Thank you!
Thank you for contacting Reno Direct!

Reno DIRECT

PO Box 1900

Reno, NV 89505
775-334-INFO (4636)
reno.gov/renodirect

Reno DIRECT is available 24 hours a day on our website at reno.gov. Find
information and submit service requests any time!

PUBLIC RECORDS NOTICE: In accordance with NRS Chapter 239, this
email, responses, and all information submitted by you will be entered into
the public record, made available for public inspection, and freely
disseminated without restriction.

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: <renodirect@reno.gov>
Date: Thu, Mar 30, 2023 at 9:13 AM



Subject: Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System
To: <renodirect@reno.gov>

Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

Yes, this is going to be an anonymous call because you don't deserve
to know my name. | was just wondering who whoever read this or listen
to this call. Who do you call when your house is set on fire? Do you call
homeless people, there to come put out the fire? I'm just wondering
because you're treating your fire fighters in the city, the people who
provide you safety, you're treating them like they're a bunch of bums.
You'll spend 179 million dollars to house homeless people, but you
can't even fix one of the Reps that the fire department has. How is it that
the city of Mayor keeps getting reelected? Who keeps dropping the
- |
before. It's asinine. It's sickening. What you've done to that city is it's
Criminal. How dare you do that? The First Responders. IIIIIIIININGGEE

I ndia More Than Words
of Al Pacino. I

(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged
and confidential information intended only for the use of the individual or
entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please
notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please
destroy all content contained within this communication from your files. Thank
you.

@ VoiceMessage.wav
627K
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